MINUTES OF AREA 9 MEETING
25TH APRIL 2016 AT THE MAJORS RETREAT
	Item
	
	Action



	
	Present

Gill Penberth – Chair
Shelagh Fishlock  - Area Rep, Severn Vale RC
Jo Ricketts – Area Secretary
Carolyn Taylor – Training officer, Severn Vale RC

Berkeley & District – Jo Webley, Jill McFarland
Frampton Family RC
Kingsleaze – Daphne Smith
Swindon & District – Tammy Thornton, Caron Roberts
VHPRC – Liz Seddon, Renee Sawyer Fry
Wessex Gold – Sue Allen, Jan Stares

	

	1
	Apologies

Chantelle Bucknell, Linda Knight, Jane Jones

	

	2
	Events Already held
29th November – Junior Dressage
A very wet day and one team couldn’t travel due to weather conditions.  

All ran well.

30/31 January – Snr and Jnr Showjumping, Novice and Intermediate

Warm up rules need to be strictly adhered to with zero tolerance.

Injured riders must be checked by paramedics before being allowed to continue.  Chef D’Equipes, stewards or fellow team members should stop injured riders and request they are checked before competing.  

Safety must be prime concern at all times.

28th February - Intermediate Dressage

Warm up was limited so only certain number allowed to warm up at any time.  This will be made clearer in the schedule for next time.

17th April – Combined Training

Wessex Gold, Frampton and Berkeley did a fantastic job in moving this event and keeping it running.  Well done.


	  

	3
	Future Events
Dressage To Music – 4th June
Judges all booked.
Carolyn will pass rosettes on and Penny will be official steward for the day.

Showjumping and Style Jumping – 19th June

This will be held on a surface.  The Style and Novice jumping will also be a joint qualifier for the regional championships.  (Rules on this are attached with the minutes.)

ODE – 9th July

Area 18 have requested to join in on this qualifier.

Berkeley & District are organising the dressage

Bath are organising the SJ

KVRC are organising the coffee run

Severn Vale are organising the food

Scoring team to be confirmed

Dressage and Riding Test – 17th July

Swindon organising

Eventers Challenge – 15th October at Mendip Plains

Bath RC and Area are running this year

Winter SJ – 23rd October at Hartpury with Novice and Intermediate SJ


	

	4
	Treasurer Report
No report at this meeting
	

	5

	Training Report
Style training on 1st May has a poor uptake.  Need more Riding Test riders.
Lots of spaces also available at the XC training at Boomerang which is now being taught by Dani Evans

Big push to get more members to take up these spaces which are heavily subsidised by the Area training grant.

	

	6

	Area Rep Report
 Points from Advisory Committee held on 1st March 2016

· BRC will allow Hats with the IC Mark from 1 January 2017 

· From 2017, BRC will allow any colour and logos in any size for cross country dress 

· Changes to BD rules on boots will also come into effect on 1 January 2017 where boots may be any colour provided they are designed to be ridden in 

· Kinesio taping is not be permitted 

· A rosette for the BRC Horse Trials will be awarded in each class to the highest placed unaffiliated competitor. Entry forms will be available on the website closer to the Championship 

· An eligibility working group has been created to look at all eligibility through the disciplines 

· A working group has also been set up in relation to accident reporting 

· BRC concussion suspension rules will be extended from 7 days to 21 days on 1 January 2017 

· BRC Vet and Medical cover rules are being considered 

· BRC will be replacing the Pairs Challenge 90 with a BRC Challenge 80 class. This change will come into effect on 1 October 2016 
· The summer Medium Dressage class will be amended to a Pick a Test class where competitors will chose either a Medium test or an Advanced Medium test and it will also be open to junior competitors 

· A consultation will take place among the areas as to whether the Junior Dressage should revert back to two prelim tests and two novice tests 

· From 2017 the rules for the Quadrille will be amended so that the marking will be weighted towards content and performance 

· An on-going look at the lower placing presentations and how these can be improved are still being discussed 

· A direct entry Walk and Trot class will be introduced at the National Championships this year for BRC centre members only 

· BRC follow British Eventing in allowing the new MIM system in addition to the traditional frangible pins 

· From 2017 BRC will be introducing a Grassroots League – more information to follow 


	

	7
	AOB
AGM date will be confirmed at next meeting

Sponsorship is required for the Regional Championships.  All clubs are invited to sponsor.  


	

	8
	Next Meeting
Monday 4th July 2016 at The Majors Retreat commencing at 7.45pm
	


